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In this issue: 

President’s Message 

Charity Involvement 

Minutes 

Membership News 

Mustang of the Month 

Past Events 

Informational Article 

Calendar of Events 

Mustang Items for Sale 

Event Flyers 

Sponsor Highlights 

 

Look for the Trivia Ques-
tion 

 

Just a few members having fun at a few Club events! 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

Date Change: May 

cruise to the 9-11 Me-

morial has been 

changed to May 9th 

due to conflicts in 

Bremerton. 

Mustang of the Month 

Paul & LaVonne Youngedyk 

 

Parade Season here! Help Needed! 
Winery and Plant 

Cruise 

Friday Night Dinner 

Out: 

Bonney Lake 

Buttered Biscuit See calendar 

Brank’s Barbeque 

And there is 

more... 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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S 
pringtime is here.  It’s time to start cleaning the winter grime off 

of our cars if you drive them on a daily basis like me, or re-

move the car covers and back them out of the gar-

age.  

 

Car-show season is upon us and the club has a lot of great events 

coming up.  Please check the events calendar in this publication or 

check online for all of our upcoming events.  We have had a great 

turnout for the cruises so far this year with several new members par-

ticipating along with all of the regulars. We had fish at Alki, Papa Pe-

te’s Pizza in Centralia, and a poker run to the Span-A-Park Ea-

gles.  The “Friday Night Dinner Out” is a great opportunity to meet, 

share stories and make friends. 

 

We have been selling raffle tickets for two passes to a driving event 

with Hooked On Driving. Don Clinkinbeard from Hooked On Driving 

came to the March members meeting to talk about his program and 

draw the winning raffle tickets. Congratulation to Paul Geise and Dan 

Watson, you are going to have a great time pushing your ponies 

around the track!  Congratulations also to Mark Smith and Tom 

Rochefort for winning the Rainier Winery gift certificate and the Mus-

tang Ranch gift certificate respectively.  Don also told us we would be 

receiving the $40.00 discount code for events this year.  If you are 

interested, please contact Charlene Rivera for the discount code.   

      

Greg Robbins 

PCMC President 

 

2015 Board 

Officers 

President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Vice President—Dennis Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Directors  

Chuck Botsford  (360) 751-7073 

Pete Freeman  (253) 531-4624 

Paul Geise (253) 863-1850 

Rachel Lanigan (253) 820-6645 

Past President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Car Show  Co-Chairpersons—Charlene 

Rivera (360) 459-3993 and Missy Willert 

(253) 565-0592 

MCA Regional Representative—Nancy 

Freeman (253) 531-4624 

 

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

 

President’s Message: 

Member involvement 

makes the club 

work! 
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Charity Events 

50/50 Raffle– All year the club provides an opportunity for members to pur-

chase tickets for this raffle. Fifty percent of the proceeds go to a 

member with the winner drawn at the Holiday Potluck. You don’t 

have to be present to win.  

 

Fifty percent goes to one of the charities we support.  

 

Missy has set her goal this year at $600 so we will be hearing 

from her a lot.  Be ready to give at any PCMC event. We are already up to $112! 

(only $488 to go) We can do it!) 

 

This fund raiser is fun and the more we collect, the more goes to our charity. 

Fun and a good cause! 

 

Upcoming events: 

 Emergency Food Network– April 25th at 8:45  

Our club participates in this twice a year, April and October. We 

repackage food such as potatoes, oats, corn, etc which then goes 

to the people the Emergency Food Network supports. Another fun and worth-

while cause. Volunteer slots are filled for this event. 

Are you interested:  

If you want to order a club jacket or vest? Please contact Nancy Freeman 

pnredride@msn.com for an order form. An order of 6 or more keeps the 

cost down. 
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General Meeting Minutes-March 17, 2015) 

Call to Order – Greg Robbins, president 

Membership Report – Nancy Freeman – Wel-
come Visitors, Guests, and Members.  We have 
66 renewing memberships, 2 new and 14 life-
time/honorary memberships totaling 82 mem-
berships.  If you see a past member who has 
not renewed, please give a gentle reminder. 

Approval of February 2015 Minutes as they 
appear in “Pony News” 

1st Dennis Willert, 2nd Pam Pistella, Member-
ship Accepted & Approved. 

Treasurer’s Report – Nancy Freeman 

Show – Revenue – Pre-Registration, Sponsor-
ship 

Expenses – Window Class IDs, Printing, Spe-
cialty Classes Awards, Dash Plaques, Mailing 
Supplies 

Club – Revenue - Membership Dues, General 
Meeting Raffle, Calendars, Car Show 

Expenses – Membership Supplies, Printing, 
Postage, General Meeting Raffle Prizes, Pho-
tobucket Renewal, Club Picnic Prizes, Cruises, 
Overpayment of Membership Dues, Car Show 
1st Tim Gwyn, 2nd Rick Eberly 

Membership Accepted & Approved. 

MCA Representative’s Report – Nancy Free-
man – A few of the newly elected board mem-
bers have step down, MCA will replace them 
with the next person with the most votes.  
MCA’s first national show starts next week in 
Tucson, AZ. 

New Business 

Hooked on Driving – Special Guest Speaker – 
Don Clinkenbeard – Thank you, Don for the 
great info on HoD and for the gift certificates.  
PCMC has set a PCMC day at the Ridge for Ju-
ly 31st.  Don will give $40 off each member who 
signs up for a track day.  Please watch for the 
discount code.  Also, Don is having a special 
deal for Mothers on May 7th.  Check out HoD 
web site – www.hookedondriving.com for more 
info. 

Hooked on Driving Raffle Drawing – Don 
Clinkenbeard & Charlene Rivera – Congratula-
tions to Dan Watson and Paul Geise who won 
the 2 gift certificates for a track day with HoD.  
Tom Rochefort who won the $50 gift certificate 
to The Mustang Ranch and Mark Smith who 
won the $25 gift certificate to The Rainier Win-
ery. 

Old Business 

Car Show – Missy Willert & Charlene Rivera – 
Orders are due tonight for the special car show 
women’s v-neck and tank tops.  The show shirt 
price go up after tonight. We are still collecting 
“Hot Wheels” for the kids who vote at the show. 
We are putting together “theme” baskets for the 
raffle. They are Kids, Dogs, Made in WA, BBQ, 
Seahawk, Movie Night, 50th Mustang Birthday – 
if you have anything that can be helpful in fill 
one or more of these baskets, please donated 
them.  We are still looking for items for our awe-
some goodie bags.  You can pre – register now. 

Ponies and Pizza – Missy Willert -19 cars 
joined on the pizza run to Papa Pete’s in Cen-
tralia. It was a great day for a cruise. 

Daffodil Parade – Pam Pistella – We still need 
5 convertibles to chauffer the teachers whom 
the Princesses have picked as their “Teacher of 
the Year”.  We also have a Special Unit, where 
you don’t have to be a convertible to enjoy driv-
ing in the parade.  You can pick to drive in all 
four parades or just one, two, or three.  The pa-
rade starts in Tacoma, Puyallup, Sumner, and 
last Orting.  This is a fun day to share and show 
off your pony. 

Please see Pam to sign up and for more info. 

 

http://www.hookedondriving.com/
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Poker Run – Jerry Murphy – 16 cars showed 
up on the rainy Saturday to enjoy the back 
roads and the poker game. Winners of “The 
Best Hands” – Carol Patten, Mark Smith, and 
Greg Robbins.  Winners of “The Worst Hands” - 
Paul Youngedyk, Chuck Botsford, and Dennis 
Willert.  Winners of “Best Wearing of Green” – 
By the luck of the ace – Larry & Charlene Rive-
ra, Missy Willert, and Kathy Murphy , Kid’s – 
Jaekub Sparkmon. We ended at the SpanAway 
Eagles, and enjoyed lunch and a couple rounds 
of “Pull Tab Mania”.  It was a great day. 

Friday Night Dinner – 7pm at “Brank’s BBQ” in 
Sumner. 

EFN – Nancy Freeman – We still need 2 more 
volunteers to come help repackage food for the 
food banks in Pierce County.  See Nancy to 
sign up. 

Winery Cruise – Bill Norman – We will meet at 
the Roy Y Park & ride and cruise to the winery. 
Please sign up with Bill. 

9-11 Cruise – Nancy Freeman – Please note 
the new day – May 9th.  Join us as we cruise to 
Bremerton to the 9 -11 memorial. With a no host 
lunch after we visit the memorial.  Remember 
your $5.50 to cross back over the bridge. 

 

Mustang of the Month 

Congrats to Paul and Lavonne Youngedyk and 
their string of Ponies. 

 

 

Adjourned 

Submitted by 

Charlene Rivera 

Are you ready to PLAY BALL? 

As you know, August 28th we are planning a 

cruise and fun evening at a Tacoma Rainiers 

game.  

Because this is the last weekend for the Raini-

ers this season and a Friday Night Fireworks 

event, they are expecting a large crowd. We 

have reserved 20 seats and can reserve more 

but the sooner we get our seats the better the 

chances are we can all get seated together. 

Tickets will include a hot dog, chips and bever-

age, club recognition on the board, reserved 

seats, and program for $11.50. For $17.50 you 

get all of those “goodies” plus a Limited Edition 

Tacoma Rainier’s  Hat!! 

See the flyer with the ticket order in the Flyer 

section of this newsletter. Please bring this to a 

club meeting or send it into the club (info on the 

flyer) as soon as possible. 

This is going to be a fun event. We hope to see 

a big club turn out. 

Upcoming Event Preparation 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 

person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are paya-

ble in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

Ball Cap $15.00 

Car Pennant $7.50 

Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 

Parade window clings  20.00 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 for each cap or pennant 

to cover cost of  mailing. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES – April 

 

Clinton Bearteet    1992 

Donnie & Kim Bearteet    1992 

Ben & Michael Peters    1992 

Rick & Joanie Nordlund    2007 

Robert King & Clay Concannon    2009 

Scott & Pam Leach    2012 

Glen Hicks     2014  

 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF January 2015 

82 Member #s — 56 renewals, 2 new, & 14 Honorary/Lifetime   

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

 Among Our Own 

 Big “Get Well Soon” to Dennis Willert as he recovers from 

surgery. 

A social group whose purpose is to promote a better understanding 

and stronger fellowship in the preservation and maintenance of all 

Mustang and other Ford Motor products. 

Mission Statement 
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 Mustang of the Month 

Paul & LaVonne Youngedyk 

1984 SVO Silver Hatchback, 1971 Grabber Blue Mach I, 1978 

Blue/Gold Ghia 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I have been into Mustangs since before they 
were popular. I “Restored” my first ’65 in 1976. I 
have been a member of the MCA since 1976. 
My membership number is 2550, yes four num-
bers. 

First is a ‘71 Mach One. I bought it in the sum-
mer of 2012 with the intention of having it road-
worthy in time for Vegas. Found out that it didn’t 
have floors so that wasn’t going to happen. I’ve 
got a nice 351 Cleveland in the works though. 

Next is the ‘78 Ghia. The restoration started in 
2001, it has a new front suspension. 

The ’78 hatch is a project for my daughter, we 
are thinking about a turbo 2.3, five speed. It will 
probably be Cobra yellow with either the stallion 
trim or a black horse shadow. 

The ’88 is going to donate its 2.3, T5, computer 
and wire for the ’78 project. Then I will sell the 
body to someone who wants to do a 5.0 or mod 
project. 

Silver is one of my SVOs. It hasn’t run for four 
years due to a fuel delivery issue. 

So the real “Car of the month” is Red, the other 
’84 SVO. 

I always check Craigslist for Pintos for sale and 
Pinto parts. In November of 2013 I was looking 
for parts and saw a post for an '84 SVO. If you 
remember back in the '80s people used to buy 
perfectly good cars and part them out because 
they could make more money. Well they are still 
trying to do that with SVOs. So with a flash of 
anger I opened the post and found a nice car 
with fresh paint, new clutch, the only modifica-
tions being a conical filter, three inch stainless 
pipe from the turbo to the tail with no muffler or 
cat, and a nice Hurst shifter. It was $4900. I said 
to my wife, "Hey, look at this". She read every-
thing, looked at me and said "Go buy it, I want 
to go to Vegas." When I tested it I put it side-
ways twice on 410 in front of the Bonney Lake 
Safeway. Excellent! 

Now I have a car with no history, a complete 
unknown. I was betting a 2500 mile trip on it. 
And it was our first road trip in 30 years. The trip 
was flawless and I did six laps on the Speed-
way. Met some funny, funny people. Went to 
the Counts bar and had the best fish and chips 
ever. 

If you don't know what an SVO is please take 
the time to find out. I think they are a very im-
portant part of Ford history. 
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March Events  

BURRRR…. After all the great weather, we got 

some much needed rain for this cruise. How-

ever, it didn’t dampen the spirits of the Mustangs 

and their drivers and friends.  

We had 16 cars out and a room full for diners at 

the Span-A-Park Eagles. Jerry Murphy orga-

nized a fun event with  

stops for drawing 

cards, raffle “Gnomes” 

and a pull-tab speed 

event at the end. 

The food was great. A 

big shout-out to the Eagles who cooked and 

served.  

There were prizes for the most green St. Pat-

rick’s Day attire and best and worst poker 

hands. The prizes went to the following: 

 Best Hand: Carol Patten 

 
 

 2nd Best: Mark Smith 

 3rd Best: Greg Robbins 
 Worst Hand: Paul Youngedyk 
 “Worstest”: Chuck Botsford 
 Best Use of Green: Charlene & Larry Rivera 
 Other “Best Use of Green to Kathy Murphy 

and Missy Willert  
 Youth: Jaekub Sparkmon 
 

The big prize went to all who showed and had a 

wonderful time. It was great to see some new 

faces at this cruise as well. 

See everyone at the next cruise event which is 

the Daffodil Parade on 

April 11. 

See “photobucket” for 

more pictures. 

Friday Night Dinner       Brank’s March 20 

It was a barbeque feast on Friday night at 

Brank’s in Sumner. About 20 people got togeth-

er in the banquet room to talk and eat. Our fa-

vorite things to do other than drive our cars to 

talk and eat. 

We had ribs and pulled chicken and brisket and 

yummy dessert. The service was great and 

food delicious. They even pulled out some toys 

for the children. 

Next month our dinner is at the Buttered Biscuit 

in Bonney Lake. We hope you can join us. 

 

 

  Poker Run             March 14 
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Please help us assist Korum.  

Parking at Korum During Meetings 

Trivia: 

Q—The original song, “Mustang Sally” had one lyrical 

change when the Young Rascals recorded it. What 

lyrical change did they make? 

A—Original—”Bought you a 1965”, Young Rascals 

“Bought you a 1966” (can we get any more trivial than 

that?!) 

Hooked on Driving 
Raffle Update 

 
Thank you to Hooked on Driving, 
The Mustang Ranch, and The 
Rainier Winery & Bill Norman for 
donating the gift certificates. 

 

Thank you to all the members 
who purchased raffle tickets.  
We were able to raise $400 for 
the 2015 Car Show. We will have 
more gift certificates next year! 

 

Congratulations to 

Dan Watson and Paul Geise – The 
Hooked on Driving gift Certifi-
cates 

 

Tom Rochefort – $50 gift cer-
tificate to The Mustang Ranch 

 

Mark Smith - $25 gift certifi-
cate to The Rainier Winery 

 

Enjoy! 

Charlene Rivera 

Do you have a topic you would like to 

see regularly or a news item you would 

like to share in the Newsletter? Send it 

to pcmceditor@gmail.com. The dead-

line is the 28th of the month. If this is a 

topic that the editor needs to research, 

please get it in by the 20th.  
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  
 
 Member:  
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmceditor@gmail.com 
 
Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

 
Send payment to:  

Pierce County Mustang Club  
P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

***For Sale***  

Club  and Mustang pins for sale! 

$4 each plus $1 for shipping 

Can be purchased at meetings or contact Nancy  Freeman 

Wanted: 

‘65-’66 Mustang  Factory Radio 

If you have one and are interested in selling, please contact Sam 

Olson at (253) 576-1571. 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
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Informational Article: Convoy Etiquette 

We will be trying to put in some 

“Informational Articles” throughout the 

year. Some topics ideas include: getting 

ready for a show, convertibles, etc. If you 

have a topic you would like to see in the 

newsletter that you think would be interest-

ing for the group, please let me know. 

For this month, a reminder about driving in 

our cruises. Enjoy!  

Driving in a convoy is a fun way to travel amongst 

your fellow car enthusiasts as it shows the power 

and strength of your group, gives a larger presence 

to your ventures, and gets attention going down the 

road. Having a good time and pulling off a success-

ful and safe drive involves common sense behavior 

and driving etiquette that is kind to both your fellow 

travelers and the other people on the road. 

1. Headlights on: This is how the rest of the 

world knows what is going on. It’s also protocol 

and law in some states. Your lights on enables 

you to see your brethren and know who is with 

you. If someone pulls off the road in trouble, 

they are easier to identify in the rear view mirror. 

Best of all, it looks cool. 

2. Don’t follow too close: When in a convoy, 

keeping good distances is a must for safety as 

well as an act of kindness to the car you are fol-

lowing. Your cars are special and worth a lot of 

money so don’t risk them. Utilize the 4-5 second 

rule of following as a basis. 

3. Allow other traffic to intermingle: Instinctive-

ly, people in a convoy don’t want to allow other 

cars to merge into the line. You must allow other 

drivers to move in and out of your convoy. Other 

drivers usually are intimidated or in awe of the 

spectacle and need to be given extra considera-

tion. Be patient in letting them find their place 

and pass them if necessary if they settle in a 

bad spot. You can actually be ticketed in some 

states for not allowing the free flow of traffic 

through your group. You want other drivers to 

say, “Wow, that was neat.” Be a friendly convoy. 

4. Lead car should keep speed reasonable: 

This is hard. It is all too easy to let the speed 

creep up. When you have a diverse group of 

cars or participants, there will be people who 

think it’s too slow and others who say you are 

going too fast. Try to stay with the flow of the 

other traffic. This reduces the need for constant 

lane changes and passing, making the drive saf-

er for the group. Also, be sure to allow for flexi-

bility if a few people want to stop. If your convoy 

is 20 cars or more, this may be difficult. The 

catch up time required for a 10 minute stop is 

one hour at 10mph faster than the group is trav-

eling. People can get discouraged or upset at 

losing the group. If the pack is already moving 

significantly faster than traffic or the speed limit, 

it only compounds the issue. 

5. Walkie Talkie Protocol: Talking on the WT in 

a convoy is half the fun. You must however re-

spect the requests of the convoy leader when 

they ask the group to temporarily stop chatter for 

logistical reasons. Often as the group is depart-

ing or arriving at a location, the air must be open 

for leaders to relay important messages, direc-

tions, reports, or warnings. Only one person can 

talk at a time on a WT channel. To ensure no 

one is left behind Lead Car, Middle Car and Last 

Car shall all have walkie talkies. Choose a chan-

nel for your convoy that is clear of other radio 

traffic. Odd channels like 3 or 4 work well in 

most parts of the US. Lastly, keep the language 

“G” rated. It is the law, although there really 

aren’t any radio police anymore, it is a courtesy. 

 

(continued on the next page) 
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6. Lend a hand: Out on the open road you need 

to depend on one another. This is supposed to 

be fun. If a fellow traveler is having a car prob-

lem—help them. Nobody wants to be left behind, 

especially in a group setting such as a convoy. 

Your act of kindness could be the cement that 

builds a life long friendship as well as giving a 

story to tell. 

7. Have your car in order: Tied to the last item, 

be sure your car is up to the drive. Get the car 

checked out. People may take heroic action to 

rescue you should you have trouble. 

8. No horseplay: Drive like an adult. Goofing off 

or speeding to show off is bad for the whole 

group. That wipeout can take out a couple of 

your friends cars and injure or kill them. Your 

speeding could attract unwanted attention from 

the law that can sour a whole convoy outing. Af-

ter all, convoys can be ticketed as a group in 

some circumstances if the officer is mad enough 

with you. 

9. Take it easy: Sometimes not everything goes 

as planned. Participants in a convoy usually 

have pretty high expectations and are loaded 

with anticipation of the day’s events. It is im-

portant to stay focused on the trip at hand and 

be able to relax when things get hectic, people 

get lost, or traffic snarls throw you off schedule. 

10. Be respectful of the Leadership Team: If you 

as a participant have suggestions or issues with 

the way things are going with the event, it is im-

portant for you to share this directly with whom-

ever is in charge. Do this in a respectful manner, 

preferably in private. To broadcast in a group 

setting can be divisive and could disrupt the 

good aura of the event. In most cases, events 

leaders want to hear your concerns and will take 

action to resolve them if you are sincere. 

(This is from the PCMC Membership Packet. Thank 

you to the original author) 

 

Informational Article: Convoy Etiquette 

(Continued) 

Q—1965—1979 Mustangs sold in Germany 

were not called Mustangs. What were they 

called and why? 

See next 

month’s news-

letter for : 

“Tips for Prepar-

ing for a Car 

Show.” 
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We need help filling some awesome raffle baskets! 

We are making some “Themed Baskets” this year and need 
some items to fill them up.  If you have an item or two, or 
pick something up that goes with one of our “Themes” we 

would love to have it. 

Our Themes are 

Seahawks 

Made in Washington 

Movie Night 

Kids 

Dogs 

BBQ 

Garden 

Scrapbooking 

Car 

 

2015 Car Show Raffles 

Help! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

Caffeine and 

Gasoline—

Griot’s 

5 6 7 

PCMC Board 

Meeting 

 

8 9 10 11 

Daffodil Parade 

12 

Issaquah—

Vintage Military 

13 14 

Car Show Meet-

ing at Carr’s 

 

15 16 17 18 

2nd Patriot Car 

Show—

Richland 

19 

Spring Fair—
Puyallup 

Issaquah—All 

Italian 

20 21 

PCMC Club 

Meeting 

22 23 24 

FNDO—Bonney 

Lake Buttered 

Biscuit 

LeMay—Wine & 
Chocolate 

25 

Emergency Food 

Network 

Tulip Rally 

LeMay—Wine & 
Chocolate 

26 

Winery Cruise 

Issaquah—All 

Porsche 

27 28 29 30   

April 2015 

See the website for details: www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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Saturday, April 11th 
 

82nd Annual Daffodil Parade 

 

 

 

 

Come one, come all Mustangs we need you in the Televised Daffodil 
Parade! 

 

We have two legs in the Daffodil Parade. The first one is for Convertibles (We need 12 Convertibles). 
They will be carrying the Educators of the Year through the parades (Tacoma, Puyallup, Sumner and 
Orting) 

The other leg is for our Special Units. This is for every Mustang that wants to prance through the 
parade routes. 

 

Contact Pammy Pistella @ ppistella@yahoo.com, 253-370-4732, if you would like to be a part of this 
fun filled fabulous parade day.   

 

Help Needed: Please contact Pammy if you can help! 
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SATURDAY, MAY 9th 

9-11 MEMORIAL CRUISE 

Not Simply To Be Viewed 

But To Be Experienced 

 

                  Time: meet 9:30am, leave 10am 

 

                  Where: Highland Hill Safeway, 6201 - 6th Avenue, Tacoma 

     

                 Cruise:  9 - 11 Memorial, Evergreen Rotary Park 

                               1400 Park Avenue, Bremerton 

                          Via Southworth, Colby & Port Orchard enjoying the water views 
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Pre-registration $15 by July 30th Day of Event $20                         

 Pre-register early...first 60 will receive a goodie bag 

Bring a backpack with school supplies to be entered into a Special Drawing.                                       

 Backpacks will be donated to Caring for Kids. 

50/50 Raffle will be donated to St. Francis House. 

Parking/Registration               
8am—10am                           

Voting                                     
10am—1pm                             

Raffle and Awards                      
2:30 pm 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com                                                                                              
For further information contact 

Charlene Rivera    Show Co-Chairs   Missy Willert 
(360) 459-3993                                          Phone     (253) 565-0592                                                                                
riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net           Email     maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com                                                                                   
 

2014           
Best of Show 
Early Model 

2014 

Best of Show                  
Late Model 

23rd Annual                                     

 Pierce County Mustang Club 

All Ford & Mustang Roundup             

Sunday, August 9, 2015        

Griot’s Garage 

3333 South 38th Street 

Tacoma, WA 98409 

 



Pre-registration must be received by July 30, 2015 

  *Includes: Shelby SS, Shelby KR, Shelby 1000, Saleen, McLaren, Roush & AC Cobra.  **Includes: Bullitt, Pace Car, California Special.   
Modified/Personalized: 5 or more non-Ford Factory installed components (wheels, engine trim, headers, stereo, paint/graphics, body kit, 
interior components)  
If you have questions regarding what we count as personalized or  mod, 

please email the car show chair.  1 Car Per Form Please 

Name: _______________________________ 

Address: _____________________________ 

City :_________________________________ 

State: _______________  Zip: ____________ 

Phone: _______________________________ 

Club Affiliation ________________________ 

Year: _________  Make: (Ford)___________ 

Model: ___________Body Style: (Coupe)_________    

Class: ________________ (see table above)  

Modified or Personalized ?        YES    or    NO 

2015 T-shirt Design 

T-Shirt Order  
   Quantity / Size               Price Each             Subtotal 
 
_____ Medium                 $ 18.00  _________ 
 
_____  Large                      $ 18.00  _________ 
 
_____ XLarge                    $ 19.00  _________ 
 
_____  2XL                          $ 20.00  _________ 
 
_____  3XL                          $ 21.00  _________ 
 
_____  4XL                         $ 22.00  _________ 
  
Pre-Registration Fee       $ 15.00  _________ 
 
Day of Show Fee               $ 20.00  _________ 
          

          TOTAL AMOUNT DUE          $     _________                     

A limited number of shirts will be available for sale at the 

show. To guarantee a shirt, please pre-order by July 30th. 

Mail completed form and  fees to:  Pierce County Mustang Club, PO Box 44853, Tacoma, WA 98444 

***************************** 

From NORTH or SOUTH via I-5 

Take the West 38th Street exit 

***************************** 

A  64 1/2-66 Coupe/2+2 

B  64 1/2-66 Convertible 

C  64 1/2-66 2+2 

D  67-68 Coupe  

E  67-68 Convertible 

F  67-68 Fastback 

G  69-78 All  

H  79-93 Coupe 

I  79-93 Convertibles 

J  94-98 All  

K  99-04 All 

L 05-09 All   

M  10-15  All 

N  *64 1/2-04 Non-Fact. Specials                 

O  *05-15 Non-Factory Specials  

P   **Factory Specials 64 1/2 –98 

Q  **Factory Specials 99-2015 

R  64 1/2-78 Modified 

S  79-93 Modified 

T  94-04 Modified 

U  05-09 Modified 

V   10-15 Modified 

W  Shelby Pre 2007 

X Shelby 2007-2009 

Y  Shelby  2010-2015 

Z  Boss  All 

AA  Mach 1  All 

BB  Cobra  All 

CC   Stock Fords/Non-Mustang 

        Pre 1979 

DD   Stock Fords/Non-Mustang  

        1980-current 

EE   Modified Fords/ 

       Non-Mustang 

FF   Hot Rods including   

        Non-Ford powered 

GG  Ford Trucks All 

HH  Teen Driver  

II    Under Construction 

  

ALL LEGS OF CANOPIES, TENTS 

& SPORT UMBRELLAS MUST BE 

Liability: in  consideration of acceptance of the right to participate,  entrants/participants/spectators, by execution of this release discharge Pierce County 
Mustang Club, Korum Ford and affiliates, Griot’s Garage, and Mustang Club of America of and from any known or unknown damages, injuries, judgments/
claims from any cause whatsoever that may be suffered by an entrant to his or her property.  Participants are liable for all guests associated with registered 
car.                               

SIGNATURE ___________________________________________________________ (Guardian if under 18 years of age) 
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Hooked on Driving 
Hooked on Driving (HOD) is a community of individu-

als who share a passion for driving their cars.  With a 

focus on safety, coaching, learning and fun, HOD driv-

ers are able to experience their cars at a higher level 

on a track than would be safe or prudent on the public 

highways.  As a result drivers gain a new appreciation 

of their car – its capabilities, strengths and weakness-

es; as well as their own skills as a driver and the need 

to develop those skills.  If you would like to test your 

skills or learn new ones, contact Don. 

 

Pacific Northwest Region 

Don Clinkinbeard 

57 Willow Pointe Loop, Longview, WA 98632 

Phone:  503-356-1764 

Web Site:  pacnw@hookedondriving.com 

METAL MAGIC 
Does your vehicle have door dings, dents or creases 

caused by careless drivers, children or shopping carts 

at malls?  Remove those unattractive dents with 

paintless dent repair.  

With almost 20 years experience Metal Magic will use 

paintless dent repair to make your vehicle metal look 

new!  They specialize in paintless dent repair for the 

Tacoma and Pierce County areas.  Customers love 

the “metal makeovers” created for their vehicles! 

Paintless dent repair from Metal Magic removes 

dents, door dings and creases without a trace.  Their 

paintless dent repair is more affordable than a body 

repair shop.  Who wants to drive around with unattrac-

tive dents in their vehicle?  Contact Eric and the paint-

less dent repair experts at Metal Magic. 

 

Address:  5618 S. Tacoma Way, Tacoma WA 98409 

Phone:   253-777-1927 

Website:  metalmagicnw.com 

SPONSOR HIGHTLIGHT 

In Memory of Eric Cobb 
On September 9, 2013 club member Eric Cobb lost 

his fight with cancer.  He was only 26.  Eric had a gen-

tle heart and a kind smile.   

He was a Ford man.  He enjoyed showing his 2003 

Black Cobra and his 2013 Blue with Black stripes 

GT500 (Best of Show at the Korum Mini Show 2013).   

Eric and his dad, Dan restored his grandpa’s 1967 

F100 that they showed together. He loved to talk cars 

and work on them with 1988 Fox Body and 1964 Gal-

axie 500 projects.   

Eric loved to humor me as I told him about all the 

Pierce County Mustang Club adventures coming up, 

and he even let me drag him and Amber to some like 

the Poker Run and Relay for Life but only if I promised 

him no car seat in his Mustangs, so Lilyanna would 

ride with us.  He made a large impact in all of our 

lives and hearts. 

We miss you, Eric. 

Charlene & Larry Rivera 
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 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS 
       Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support  

of our club & charities. 

KORUM FORD LINCOLN 

100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

 

LAKEWOOD FORD    GUSTAFSON INSURANCE PERFORMANCE COATINGS 

Lakewood      Puyallup    Auburn 

253-474-0511     253-848-2400   253-735-1919 

 

CJ’s PET SERVICES    S & S TIRE MAXIMUM PERFORMANCE 

Olympia    Puyallup Puyallup 

360-493-1945    253-536-2676 253-845-2441 

 

MUSTANG RANCH    THE MUSTANG SHOP BRAD HADMAN RACE CARS 

Eatonville    Kent Tacoma 

253-847-2623    253-218-0323 253-539-3339 

 

METAL MAGIC    DAFFODIL FESTIVAL GOLD,SILVER & COIN EXCHANGE 

Tacoma    Puyallup Puyallup  

253-472-2235    253-8404194 253-256-4035 

 

YOKES CONSTRUCTION    BURGER RANCH AQUARIUS PUMP COMPANY 

Spanaway    Tacoma Seabeck 

253-847-9460    253-472-3096 360-876-8885 

 

RAINIER VIEW WINERY    BATTERY SYSTEMS BUD’S MACHINE & ENGINE SHOP 

Graham    Sumner Lakewood 

360-893-3107    253-826-4733 253-588-2837 

 

(CONTINUES ON NEXT PAGE) 

http://www.korum.com/
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COSTCO TRIPLE XXX ROOTBEER AMERICAN HOME CENTER 

Puyallup Issaquah Puyallup 

253-4455-7566 425-392-1266 253-841-3600 

 

LAK WOODWORKING EMERALD QUEEN CASINOS GRIOT’S GARAGE 

Lakewood Fife Tacoma 

(Monika Kirkland) 888-831-7655 253-922-2400 

 

HOOKED ON DRIVING RENEGADE CLUB OF WA PETE & NANCY FREEMAN 

Beaverton, OR   

502-356-1764      

BILL NORMAN RICK & JOANIE NORDLUND GREG & KAREN ROBBINS  

  

 IN MEMORY OF ERIC COBB  

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS 

(continued) 

Next Meeting: 

April 21st at Korum in Puyallup 

Don’t forget to respect the business needs at Korum by parking 

in the back. 

NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by the 
28

th
 of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view the 
library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

